
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
Calendar of Events 
 
September 5 General Meeting Yacht Club 7:15 PM John Winter – 

Scenery in Wood 

September 18 Club Picnic Tugaloo 
Pavilion 

 Details to follow 

September 21 Board Meeting Sloans 8:15 AM All members welcome 

October 3 General Meeting  7:15 PM Shop Tours 

October 12 Golf Outing Tanasi 2:00 PM  

Board Meeting Highlights  
 

The TVWC Board met on September 21, 

2019. Twenty-five members were in 

attendance.  The following items were 

discussed and, as appropriate, acted upon. 
 

Secretary’s Report    Electronic 

communications have been excellent for 

the past month.  Randall Morse, a potential 

resident of TV, has contacted the club 

concerning tools that are available from his 

furniture restoration business to be donated 

to our club for its members shared use.  A 

committee of B. McKeel, J. Chapman, N. 

Kessler and B. Brown has volunteered to 

review his inventory list to identify any tools 

that might be useful to the club. 

Treasurers’ Report   The club presently has 

$4375.38 in the Club Operations Fund, 

($158.09) in the Wood Operations Fund, 

($185.49) in the Special Wood Operations 

Fund, $4750.06 in the Kiln Amortization 

Fund, $2053.75 in the Toys for Tots Fund 

for a total ending balance of $10835.61.  To 

close out the Special Wood Purchase 

Fund, the Board agreed to cover the 

shortfall as a Wood Operations log 

procurement.  When we cut and sell the 

additional Yeager logs, all of the proceeds 

can go into the Wood Operations Fund. 

President – Bob Brown       Vice President – Jim Chapman 
Secretary - Barry Brandt     Treasurer - Ron Cirincione 
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Community Service Projects   Two special 

service projects have been completed this 

month.  The Smokey Mountain Service 

Dogs have submitted a service project for 

their new training building. 

Membership   We added one new member 

last month for an estimated total club 

membership of 188.   

Programs     The September meeting will 

feature a presentation from John Winter 

who will speak on “Scenery in Wood”.  The 

October meeting will be our customary 

“Shop Tours”.  The field trip to West Penn 

Hardwoods and Klingspor Woodworking on 

October 24 to 25. 

Wood Inventory   The leftover white and red 

oak boards from the wood sale have filled 

up the storage area outside the kiln.  B. 

Fagerlin, L. Donnelly, B. Barbre and B. 

Brown have volunteered to sort out the 

storage area to separate the boards into 

three categories – small pieces that are 

free for TFT projects, defective boards to 

be sold at a reduced price and regular 

quality boards to be sold at the normal price 

of $1/board foot. 

Kiln Status   The kiln is currently empty. 

Wood Sale   This month’s wood sale had 

19 participants and we sold only 400bf from 

the last cutting of 1300bf. 

Wood Cutting   The next wood cutting was 

scheduled for August 27.  We will cut 

primarily poplar logs which should speed up 

the process and thus require only one shift.  

There was much interest and support to cut 

smaller three quarter boards and also cut 

some eight quarter boards.  Those 

interested in specialty cuts should fill out 

the special order form found in the 

Resource Book and send their request to B. 

Fagerlin for scheduling.  L. Bollinger has 

donated a metal detector to the club that 

will be much more effective in finding nails 

and other metallic pieces inside the logs. 

Mentoring   D. Schmid reported that nine of 

the twelve mentoring programs have been 

completed.   61 members have participated 

in the 9 completed programs. 

Club Picnic    The annual club picnic is 

scheduled for September 18.  T. Lewis is 

looking for assistance in running the corn 

hole game. 

Fall Golf Outing    C. Hagen has 

volunteered to chair the golf outing for this 

fall.  36 members have shown an interest in 

participating at this time. 

Toys for Tots   J. Mitchell reported that the 

Toys for Tots program will be kicked off at 

the September General Meeting.  The 

Board voted to have the Sheriff attend the 

meeting to help promote the program and 

encourage participation.  Five new 

facilitators have agreed to help lead the 

activities for this year. 

 

Tellico Community Foundation   This 

organization approached our club for 

donations after hearing that we are willing 

to contribute to charitable organizations 

other than TFT.  There were many 

concerns expressed with contributions to 

this organization and it was emphasized 

that the club’s purpose should not be for 

charity but to promote and mentor 

woodworking skills. 

 



 

General Meeting 
 

We were treated to a visit from Lynn 

Dudenbostel who has been a luthier since 

1996.  Since that time, he has built 185 

instruments in that time about ½ guitars 

and ½ mandolins.   

 

 

Lynn provided some background as to how 

he got started in the business. He shared 

with us the many steps involved in building 

a mandolin including selection of the wood 

for proper tonal properties, shaping and 

carving the wood and finishing the 

instrument.  It takes him between 160 and 

180 hours to complete a mandolin.   

 

If you are interested in learning more about 

Lynn and mandolin making, please visit 

Lynn’s Facebook page.  Lynn also has a 

website, www.lynndudenbostel.com. 

 
 

Jerry Mitchell spoke about the new role of 

facilitator in the Toys for Tots program.  

The duties of the facilitator include: 

• publicize the program 

• help establish and coordinate toy 

making teams 

• monitor and document toy making 

progress 

• interface with sheriff’s department  

• place toy boxes and retrieve the 

toys 

• coordinating church setup and toy 

delivery 

 

If you have an interest in playing in the 

Woodworkers Golf Outing at Tanasi on 

October 12th, please contact Carl 

Hagen at cehagen52@gmail.com 

Lynn with the first mandolin he made over 
20 years ago. 

Jerry Mitchell discussing the role of 
facilitator in the T4T program 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/Lynn-Dudenbostel-Mandolins-and-Guitars-142462402471568/photos/?tab=album&album_id=1580838121967315
http://www.lynndudenbostel.com/
cehagen52@gmail.com


New Members 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Our Members Shops 

 

 

Ed McMahon 

Larry Larmore 

Steve Jeanblanc 

Shelf by Nancy Kessler 
Spalted white oak and Brazilian redwood 

pinned together with aluminum rods 

Shelf by Nancy Kessler 
Quarter sawn oak and mahogany veneer 

hung using French cleat 

Turned ornaments and stands by Bill Nance 



 

 

Did You Know? 

 

The reason for nominal lumber deminsions 

is tha at one time lumber was actually 2x4 

but their rough surfaces were planned 

down to improve stocking and handling of 

lumber. As a result the actual size of a 2x4 

is 1½  x 3½.  Due to a lawsuit, many lumber 

stores list both the nominal and actual 

dimensions of lumber.  

 

Recognition and Thanks 

 

 

Current president Bob Brown with past 

President Don Schmid with plaque 

commemorating his past service to the 

club. 

Train set and 18 wheeler by Glenn Nief  
Red oak and black walnut 

Wall hanging ship by Joe Geithmann 
Cherry and basswood 

All members are welcome to attend 

The Old Splinters Lunch on the first 

Tuesday of the month at 11:45 at 

Mama’s Grits 



Tools and Tips 

 

At the General Meeting this month, Greg Walters shared his original designs for a compact 

folding work table and heavy duty slide in tool bench.  The basics of his plans are presented 

below.  Please contact Greg (gwalters37922@gmail.com) if you have any questions of for futher 

information. 
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